
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, Carers and Guardians, 
 
Thomas’s Corner 
 
At the last FunRun, the Halmer Harrier’s donated £500 to the school to open a reading corner in memory of Thomas. 
Rosie opened it for us this week. It is a snuggly and cosy area where children can enjoy and share their love of 
reading. The shed is open every break and lunchtime and our librarians are doing a super job of keeping it stocked 
and tidy. 
 

 
  

News in school 



Month of the Military Child (April) 
Today we held a Non-Uniform Day to support ‘Purple Up Day’.  The children and staff were invited to wear purple to 

celebrate children from Armed Forces families.  Purple has been 
chosen as it combines the various colours associated with different 
branches of the military.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Zero Tolerance 
I am sorry to say that we have recently had a number of face to face and telephone incidents where parents have 
been verbally aggressive. The majority of these incidents have been directed at our office staff. The ladies in the 
office are told information on a need to know basis as some information is confidential. When calling the office, 
please ask to speak to or a arrange a meeting with the member of staff that you need to speak to. We have now put 
the following posters up in our entrance as a reminder. The phone will be put down and the hatch will be closed 
should any further incidents occur. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Free Online Safety Q&A events for Parents 
The Stay Safe Partnership deliver Online Safety workshops in Primary schools across Lincolnshire everyday. In the 
below events you will be given the most up to date information and tools around what your children are 
experiencing online, so you can feel confident in keeping them safe from online harm whilst still allowing them to 
explore the online world. Whether you want to know more around age appropriate apps, online trends, parental 
controls, social media or any other burning questions this is the event for you! Sign up is required. 
 
Stay Safe Partnerships Online Safety Q+A for Parents of Primary Aged Children 14th May 2024 6-7:30pm 
 FREE TEAMS event sign up required: https://www.tickettailor.com/events/staysafepartnership/1651088  
Stay Safe Partnerships Online Safety Q+A for Parents of Secondary Aged Children 7th May 2024 6-7:30 pm  
FREE TEAMS event sign up required: https://www.tickettailor.com/events/staysafepartnership/1651098 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.tickettailor.com/events/staysafepartnership/1651088
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/staysafepartnership/1651098


 
 
 
 

Galatians 6:9 
“And let us not grow weary of doing good, for in due season we will reap, if we do not give up” 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thirsty on a Thursday: The Church is open every Thursday between 9.30—11am for you to drop in any time for 
tea/coffee and a chat.  
Flower Festival: St Bartholomew’s Church will be open on Wednesday 30th until Monday 5th May from 10am – 
4.30pm to view the lovely flower displays. 
 
 
 
 
Dahl are the attendance winners for w/c 21.4.25 and have won a trip to the park with Gerald during playtime one day 
next week (w/c 5.5.25).   
 
 
 
 
 

W/E 2.5.25 Fantastic Award Excellence Award 

Dahl Nivi Rupert  

Nightingale Dillan W Mila-Rose 

Darwin Thomas St Dakota 

Franklin Arlya Charlie  

 
 
  

Celebrated this week in 



 
 
Swimming – Term 5 
Please be aware that all children will be swimming this term in one of their class PE lessons.  The children require a 
swimming costume (tight fitting trunks or over the knee shorts for boys/one piece costume for girls), a towel and a 
swimming hat.  Swimming hats can be purchased for £1.75 via ParentMail, payments, shop.   

 
Severe Weather/Snow Closure 
In the event of severe weather, we will always strive to ensure that the school remains open, but in the event that 
extreme weather conditions necessitate the closure of the school we will advise you of this in a number of ways.  We 
will notify parents via email via ParentMail, update the school website and advise Lincs FM and BBC Lincolnshire radio 
stations so listen out to their broadcasts or log onto their websites.  We will also post a message on the school’s 
Facebook page. 
 
Book Wish List 
We are constantly trying to update our school Library so the child have the opportunity to read new and exciting 
books.  With this in mind, Mrs Szydlowski has sourced a ‘Book Wish List’.  It has been created by our local book shop 
‘Bookmark’ in Spalding.  They have been extremely kind and made an area on their website where you can click on a 
book and purchase it online and have also offered us a discount.  We felt it was not only important to purchase new 
books for our children but also support a local small business.  When a few books have been purchased they will then 
contact Mrs Szydlowski to go and collect them.  If you feel you would like to purchase a book for our Library, or know 
someone that would like to, then please follow this link: 
 

https://uk.bookshop.org/lists/st-bartholomew-s-ce-primary-school-wishlist? 
 

 
Bookmark have informed us that if you select a 
book from our list on their website and buy via 
the website then a delivery cost will be added. If 
you see a book you would like to purchase please 
email them directly or call the shop. They will 
then have the books delivered to the shop for 
free and it will be collected from them. 
 

Health Care Plans  
In order that we can provide the necessary care required to those children who have on-going health care needs, we 
require parents to complete a ‘Health Care Plan’ form via ParentMail.  This document is used to detail the on-going 
health issues and, if applicable, the medication that each child requires.  If you haven’t done so already and your 
child has health care needs, please complete the form via ParentMail.  Thank you to those parents who have already 
completed their child’s Health Care Plan.  
 
 

PE Timetable for Term 5 2024-25: 

 Dahl (Year R): Wednesday    Nightingale (Years 1 & 2): Monday  
 Darwin (Years 3 & 4): Wednesday    Franklin (Years 5 & 6): Friday 

Swimming Timetable for Term 5:  
 Dahl (Year R): Monday     Nightingale (Years 1 & 2): Tuesday 
 Darwin (Years 3 & 4): Thursday    Franklin: (Years 5 & 6): Wednesday 

https://uk.bookshop.org/lists/st-bartholomew-s-ce-primary-school-wishlist?


Attendance 
All schools are expected to keep their attendance over 96%, 
and our Year to Date attendance sits at 95.97%. If you need 
any help with attendance, please come and speak to us as 
we will help in any way that we can.  Dr Chris Whitty released 
this statement via the DfE: “It is usually appropriate for 
parents and carers to send their children to school with mild 
respiratory illnesses. This would include general cold 
symptoms: a minor cough, runny nose or sore throat. 
However, children should not be sent to school if they have 
a temperature of 38°C or above.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

School Mobile Phone 

We now have a school mobile for afterschool care. The number is: 07396725986 It will be turned off during the school 

day. It will only be available for parents who have children attending afterschool care during afterschool care hours. 

PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE FIRST IN ALL CIRCUMSTANCES.  

 
Pencil Cases 
Please remember to ask your child regularly if they require anything replenishing, especially glue sticks, which are 
frequently used items.  
 
After School Kids Club 
Please be aware that if parents/carers/guardians are more than 10 minutes late collecting from after school clubs at 
4pm there will be a charge of a full hour, per child, childcare cost. 
 
School Opening  
Our school office is open from 8.30am to 3.15pm, Monday to Friday.  If you wish to contact the school out of these 
hours, please call 01775 640357 and leave a message on our answerphone or alternatively email 
enquiries@stbartholomews.lincs.sch.uk. 
 

Elite Sports Academy’s Thursday Evening Match Nights in Pinchbeck 
 
We are looking forward to returning to our Weekly Thursday Football Match Night’s in Pinchbeck this Thursday 24th 
April 2025 at Pinchbeck East Primary School (enter via Knight Street) from 5.15-6.15pm. 
 
Every Thursday evening during term time 
EYFS – Year 6 and all abilities welcome 
Arrive and Play - £5 made payable on arrival 
 
All abilities are welcome, whether you are new to football or just looking for extra practice 
To book a space, simply email Info@elitesportsacademy.co.uk. 

mailto:enquiries@stbartholomews.lincs.sch.uk
mailto:Info@elitesportsacademy.co.uk


 
 

PTFA Easy Fundraising is a great source of funds for the school which could raise £££s for the PTFA.  A 

range of retailers, holiday companies, Ebay, Tesco and many more donate a percentage of money spent 

when parents / carers / guardians spend money.  It costs the consumer absolutely nothing at 

all.  Parents/carers/guardians need to click on the easy fundraising link: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/panel/ 

• Register an email and password          

 • Nominate your cause 

• Download a reminder tool to browser so when purchases are made through a partner a reminder is 

sent. 

Make the purchase and a percentage goes to St Barts! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/panel/


 
  

All calendar dates/events can be found on our school website by clicking on the link below which will take you to the 
‘calendar’ tab.  If you wish to add an event to your own calendar, you can do so by clicking on the event and pressing 

the ‘add calendar’ button. 
 

Events from May 12 – July 21 – St Bartholomew's 
 

https://www.stbartholomews.lincs.sch.uk/index.php/events/


 



 



 

  



 


